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SEPTEMBER 8, 2016






AGENDA

 




1.  Approve/amend minutes from the August 2016 meeting.

2. Discuss the site visit at Mr. Blish’s property and take any action on amendment for application SP-69 John Blish.
3.  Preliminary discussion on application SP-235 Faith American Brewing Company (The Fossil Trust) would like to open and operate a brewery with a small café on Ruff Road in Margaretville.  Tax map # 261-3-19.

4. Anything else to come before the meeting. 

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, September 8, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman-------------------------------------------------Sue Finch
Other members------------------------------------------Len Utter, John Nolan, Glenna Herz, Charles Kowalski and Joyce Gray
Others present:  Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Joan & Vinny Merwin, Herb Finch, John Blish, Brian Bosenberg, Todd VanKeuren, Kelsey Grammer, Rudy Faust, Alanna Jaworski, Dale Goff, Rex Sanford, Doug Cutsogeorge, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Chris Plante and Beth Bush. 
Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.

Chairman Finch turned the meeting over to Vice Chairman Len Utter.  Action and/or discussion on amendment SP-69 John Blish.  CEO Chris Plante had questions for Mr. Blish, air quality, odor quality, containment, how does the applicant proposed to keep the building enclosed during the entire unloading process for each vehicle dropping off material?  John Blish gave the board a specification of the structure he is proposing.  Other issues will be parking? Hours of Operation? Wastewater? Lot Coverage? Concerns with turn radius for the large trucks at the bottom of the driveway.  John Nolan asked how he intended on handling any hazard waste that comes in? John Blish said he is a certified hazard waste handler and he would contain any in the sea-land containers and then haul them to an approved facility.  Len Utter said that he feels the community is in need of a facility of this nature but is nervous about this located in a residential area, if it was proposed in a different area he would be supportive.  The applicant was given a SEQR form to fill out and bring to the next meeting to get the SEQR process started.  John Blish said he had another location in mind and asked for a positive response to put it in a new location.  Kent Manuel said the board cannot tell you what to do, that is totally up to you. Glenna Herz made a motion to table this application for more information.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Chairman Finch abstained.  Motion carried.

The meeting was turned back over to Chairman Finch.

Preliminary discussion on application SP-235 Faith American Brewing Company would to open and operate a brewery and small café on Ruff Road in Margaretville.  The applicant is planning on renovating the existing barn to brew approximately 5,000 barrells of beer per year to grow to 35,000 over time.  The brewhouse will house the canning and bottling.  There will be a small 15 seat tasting room with outdoor patio in a small portion of barn.   The septic system will be located own below on the corn field owned by Mr. Grammer.  They will construct a foot bridge over the river for the piping.  The grain deliveries will be made once a day or less to fill the silos with grain.  There may be a box truck occasionally.  They are planning on screening a portion of Ruff Road from the neighbors so they don’t disturb anyone.  There will be a new entrance made lower on the property for guest and the deliveries etc. will be made up by the board.  They will be creating a “hammer head” turnaround as per the Highway Superintendents request.  This will allow for better area to turn trucks around.
Chris Plante asked what the alcohol volume is because if it is over 12% vol it is under a classification in the code.  Kelsey Grammer said around 8%. Rex Sanford said that they will need to get a variance for the garage to be rebuilt closer to the barn, so they will be applying next week to the ZBA for the front setback.  Once that process is completed they will return for the public hearing.
John Nolan asked if the board has provided Jason Wadler with a commitment letter for his project on Route 28.  The board will not give him a commitment letter, he was supposed to come back to the board after he got DOT approval to complete the special permit process.  

Joyce Gray made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m. Len Utter seconded motion.  Motion carried.

